TOWN OF HAYMARKET TOWN COUNCIL

SPECIAL MEETING
~ MINUTES ~
Chris Coon, Business Manager 15000 Washington St
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Saturday, September 12, 2020 9:00 AM Council Chambers

A Special Meeting of the Mayor and Council of the Town of Haymarket, VA, was held this evening in the
Council Chambers, commencing at 9:00 AM.

Mayor Kenneth Luersen called the meeting to order.

l. Walk With the Mayor

Mayor Ken Luersen held his first Walk with the Mayor on Saturday, September 12, 2020 at 9 AM. Council
Members present with the Mayor were Councilman Joe Pasanello and Councilman Steve Shannon. Since
there were 3 members of Council present and Town business was being discussed, minutes were taken.

Il. Discussion on the Walk
The following are the notes Mayor Luersen took while on the walk.

Councilman Pasanello and Mayor Luersen were walking up Fayette Street on the Saturday Mayors walk
and Councilman Shannon joined at 6675 Fayette and walked with them to 6600 Fayette Street and back
down to the Haymarket Museum. On this walk, all in attendance participated in the following activities:

- Inspected 6655,6665, and 6675 Fayette Street property in respect to the bond. Everyone commented
on the rocky condition of the soil and agreed bond release should not occur until this is corrected. Mayor
Luersen took pictures to pass to Town Planner Emily Lockhart to use for her report. This is an agenda
item for the September Work Session to be discussed, so no action was authorized or voted on during
this walk session.

- Councilman Shannon noted complaints by Sherwood Forest HOA about 6600 Fayette identifying
storage shed/garage built and collection of stored items on the property. Councilman Pasanello and
Mayor Luersen acknowledged the comments. No further discussion was had on this property during this
walk session.

- The surface water drainage channel along Fayette Street was discussed. They reviewed the damaged
pipe and vegetation in the channel mentioned in the Town Planners report discussed earlier at the August
31st Work Session and September 8th meeting. Councilman Shannon mentioned how some of the trees
along this channel may be imposing on the VDOT right of way and may need to be removed to correct
any channel drainage improvement. No action was authorized or voted on during this walk session.

At this point, Councilman Shannon parted ways and Mayor Luersen and Councilman Pasanello continued
the Walk with the Mayor session. No minutes were taken from this point on.
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